Letter to True Mother: Dedication of the Surin, Thailand CheonBo Family Church

Jo Seuk Seung and Ji Soon Shim
November 7, 2024
1800 couples Blessing

Dedication of the Surin, Thailand CheonBo Family Church, October 10, 2024

Dear True Parents of heaven, earth, and humankind,

Beloved True Mother, the Only Begotten Daughter,

We are Jo Seuk Seung and Ji Soon Seung of the 1,800 couples Blessing. We are the couple that attended

to Young Jin Nim of the True Family in Reno, USA. We feel sorry for not being able to meet you in
person, however we are humbled and grateful for the opportunity to write this letter to you.

After completing the 430 couples Heavenly Tribal Messiah Blessing in the US, from November 2018, we
started the Heavenly Tribal Messiah blessing activity again in Surin City, Thailand to accomplish another
430 couples Blessing. To realize 43 central couples, we initially educated three main couples, and after
they successfully completed the 40-day separation course and the 3-day ceremony, we invited them to
Korea. We rented a condominium for nine people near CheonBo Training Center and spent time together
for seven days and eight nights, going to holy ground pilgrimages and sharing True Parents' words.
Eating, sleeping, and living together under the same roof deepened our parent-child relationship of faith.
Now those three couples have become a solid foundation for our tribe and are fully supporting the
realization of 43 central couples.

Mother, we have traveled to Thailand many times to visit villages and share the Truth, but as we struggled
with the hot weather and the lack of place to gather, we realized that we must overcome this hurdle to
have any further progress. Therefore, we decided that to establish a training center and a church to
advance Heavenly Parent's providence for Thailand and to support other CheonBo couples in becoming



victorious.

Dedication of the Surin, Thailand CheonBo Family Church

This time, we invested everything we had, acquired a building in Thailand, repaired it, and established a
Cheon Shim Won and a church. On October 10, 2024, we dedicated this establishment to heaven under
the name "Surin CheonBo Family Church."

We were able to take this unthinkable step by following Heavenly Parent's boundless guidance and True
Mother's unceasing call to move forward. It is a great honor to be able to report our growth and progress.
We will continue to make continuous efforts. Thank you for your unconditional love.

True Mother, the Only Begotten Daughter and the manifestation of the Holy Spirit, we pray for your
prosperity and long life. Thank you.



Congratulations and thanks Jo Seuk Seung and Ji Soon Seung for 21 years of
attendance to Young Jin Moon

Kevin Thompson
November 6, 2020

Dear,

Soon we will celebrate Children's Day, hold the Rally of Hope and then Thanksgiving Day. After the
election season ends we all need a time to celebrate.

Let's stay healthy and strong spiritually.

Congratulations and a huge thank you to Mr. Jo Seuk Seung and Mrs. Ji Soon Seung for the 21 years of
attendance to True Child Young Jin Moon. The Seung's have held this memorial service each year,
comforting True Parents and Young Jin Nim through their deep heart of attendance. Now, after 21 years
True Parents have blessed Young Jin Nim to Miss Je Hye Jin, daughter of Dr. and Mrs. Jin Sung Bae.
From now the Jin family will carry on the annual memorial tradition. We held a beautiful ceremony in
Carson City which featured a greeting from Dr. Chung Sik Yong as well as a message from Dr. Jin Sung
Bae from Korea.

Blessings

Pastor Thompson












